From: Todd Walters <waltersth@yahoo.com>

Sent: Sunday, March 7, 2010 11:45 PM
To: secretary @CFTC.gov>

Subject: Regulation of Retail Forex

Dear Sir or Madam:

I'm writing to express my strong (and well informed) feelings that retail foreign currency exchange should NOT regulated to require a leverage cap of 10:1. This will only limit the opportunities for those investors with less money to invest - and essentially remove NONE of the associated risk. Please keep this leverage cap at 100:1.

Sincerely,

Todd Walters 6183 NW 145th Pl Portland, OR 97229